REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club December 1, 2012
Present:   Pamela Keim, Rose Dunitz, Sandra Benson, Joan Quinlan, James Dulmage, Bill Kramer, Gaylene Spence, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Leslie Mortin, Norma Barber, Nancy Welta

Pamela Keim called the meeting to order at 11:05 am.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
Add 6.6  Community Bridge Game

Add 7.8  Books

Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Rose Dunitz, to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried.
2.0 Approval of the minutes of October 27, 2012
Motion by James Dulmage, seconded by Sandra Benson, that the minutes of October 27, 2012  
       be approved.  Carried. 
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes
 None
4.0 President’s Report
None
5.0   Financial Report
Financial report was distributed, but no formal report was presented as Norma Barber was not present.  It was noted that we had a net profit in the month of October of $2612 (included profit
from tournament).  This leaves us with a much reduced overall loss for the period June through October of $397.  Bill Kramer suggested that it might be useful to have a month to month comparison from the previous year(s) to help us to determine any trends.  In Norma’s absence, this idea was TABLED.  
6.0 Old Business
6.1  Renewal of lease
       Pamela Keim reported that we have now formally renewed our lease for the final 5 year 

        period as per the terms of our original lease.  This will expire July 31, 2018.  The signed 

        lease will be filed and available in the filing cabinet.
6.2 Renewal of cleaner’s contract
             Pamela Keim reported that this has been done.  A signed copy is in the filing cabinet
       6.3  Christmas dinner: Matters to be noted  
              Joan Quinlan noted that to date 67 tickets have been sold.  Pamela Keim indicated that she
              is donating prizes for the winners of the open section and the winners of the 299er section.

              The Board thanked Pamela for her generosity.

              At the dinner, Pamela Keim hopes to be able to report a rosier financial picture, and will also 
              thank the membership for the pleasant and positive atmosphere at the Club.
6.4  Monday evening game and question of paying
- It was reiterated that people who come to play and end up playing in a situation where they 

              are not eligible for points (for example, playing with the director in a restricted point game) 

              would still be expected to pay the usual entry fee.   They should of course be made aware 

             prior to the game that this is the case.  It was decided that we should clarify this for future 

             reference as a written policy (policy binder) 
             - Nancy Welta had indicated (by email) that she had noted that some Monday night

             players who had been coming previously were not coming out.  She phoned them, and

             once contacted their interest seemed to be renewed and they came out again.  
- The Board noted that Nancy is doing a commendable job of mingling with newer players,

             visiting with and encouraging those taking lessons on Monday evening
             Further discussion on Monday evening progress and how we can encourage players to 

             continue was TABLED until Nancy’s return

- Gaylene Spence reported that she is averaging 11 students.  The younger players that had

initially come out were no longer coming for lessons.  Gaylene is considering ways to encourage retention (more follow-up, longer transition).
6.5 Request for membership form by Don Norman
Don no longer needs this, as he now has access to the data base
      6.6  Community bridge

             Bill Kramer has booked our Club as the venue for the Community Bridge circuit for January 

             26th and May 11th   It will be brown bag format, so we only need to provide coffee and 

             muffins.  Bill will check with the Leader Post to see if we can get an entry in the City Beat 

             section of the paper prior to the January game

7.0 New Business
       7.1   Volunteers
       - Bill Kramer had some thoughts about volunteers that he wished to discuss as a Board.
       It was decided that this discussion should be TABLED until the next meeting.

                - It was noted that Gary Johannssen has volunteered to do a series of mini-lessons on
               Wednesday evenings prior to game-time, and has only asked to be reimbursed for

               photocopying, to which the Board agreed.  The Board wishes to thank Gary for
               the wonderful job he is doing.

7.2 Driver available
Pamela Keim said that she had been told by a member that he would be willing to help

if someone needed a ride to the Club because they were unable to drive.  After discussion,
it was decided that it might be worthwhile to see if the Board could provide opportunity to

match need with available volunteer drivers.  One approach might be to send out an email

asking members who might be willing to volunteer to indicate when they might be available and the area in which they live.  Ilsa Krukoff will compose an email and send to Pamela Keim for approval.

7.3 Free Plays
There was discussion about the giving of free plays and some questions that have arisen.
It was felt that more thought and discussion was necessary, and this topic was TABLED for the time being.
7.4 Party nights: email
Pamela Keim asked if the Board thought we should send out special reminders for party nights.  The Board felt that there were sufficient reminders already provided (on monthly
“special game” email, posted on the bulletin board, on the white board and on the calendar).

7.5 Policies to discuss
At the request of Club Manager, Jan Anderson, the Board discussed the policy that we

would follow in relation to team games and the number of people allowed on a team.

It was noted that in special games, such as a CNTC (Team) game, there are specific regulations that must be followed.  Such a game would not allow a 6 person team to

be entered.  For team games that are a Club event, the Club is allowed to establish

a policy.  With that in mind, the Board decided that the policy of the RDBC regarding this matter should be:

    For team games whose regulations are to be governed by the parameters of Club 

    policy, no team can consist of more than 4 players if the game is a one-session event. 
    If the game is a two-session event, then a team can have up to 6 players.
    If the game is a special game, such as a CNTC (Team) game, then specific 

    regulations of that game must be followed. 
7.6 Maintenance request by Club member
- It has been noted that the rug is beginning to fray, due to damage caused by some chair legs whose feet are missing.  It was decided that we need to check for and remove those chairs until they can be repaired.
               - Pop machine needs refilling – It was noted that we are not in control of when the machine
               will be refilled, nor the contents of the machine.

       7.7  New liquor laws
               It was suggested that with the change in liquor laws, there may be a change in food 

               requirement.  Sandra Benson said she will check into this.

       7.8  Books

              Sandra Benson reported that several bags of books and other material have been donated

              from the estate of Allan Shore.  After going through the bags and distributing some of the 

              material that might be useful for lessons or for directors, quite a lot of material remains.

              Sandra suggested that there are books that could go into our library, but that we should

              remove some older material to make room.  It was decided to wait until after Christmas

              to deal with this.  Binders might be used for policies, old minutes, etc, so will hang on to

              these until we see what we can use.

8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             Gaylene Spence reported that the handouts for new players were well-received, and thanked
             James Dulmage for his contribution in making the RDBC pamphlet.
8.2 Club Operations
- James Dulmage reported that he has arranged for someone to come out next Monday afternoon to check what is needed for duct cleaning and to give an estimate.
- James also reported on Don Drever’s behalf that a plumber came and cleaned the lines to the urinals.  The plumber also offered his opinion about issues we were having with the toilets.   The plumber felt that the lines are the issue, not the toilets.  The exception was one of the toilets in the men’s washroom, which does not flush properly (possibly not plumbed in correctly, possibly the toilet itself).  Pamela Keim said that it is the type of toilet that was installed, and that it seems to only flush properly on the second flush.  It was debatable as to whether replacing the toilet was merited, considering the cost.
8.3 Game Management 
No report.  Norma Barber absent             
9.0 Club Management  
        Nothing to report 
10   Tournament Chair
        Rose Dunitz has prepared a document detailing the responsibilities of the Tournament Chair.  

        She has emailed it to the Board, but it was not received by all, so she will email again for any
        input, and will then present to the Unit prior to their meeting on December 11.  This document

        will then be placed in the Procedures binder for future reference.

        Rose said that Nancy Welta and Audrey Bruch have volunteered to work together on 

        partnerships for the next tournament.  

        Christmas party – Joan Quinlan asked for volunteers to assist with setup prior to the Christmas 

        party.  Several Board members volunteered to come early to set up tables, etc.
11.  Date for the next meeting:  Saturday January 19, 10:00 am
Meeting adjourned 12:40 a.m.
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